
Proposal for the 7th National Meeting of the Scientific Coordination 
Subcommittee (SCS7) 

(5/16/2019) 

The Scientific Coordination Subcommittee proposes to convene the 7th national meeting of the Scientific 
Coordination Subcommittee (SCS7) in summer 2020. The North Pacific Fishery Management Council 
(NPFMC) is willing to host this meeting. The proposal is for a 3-day meeting to be held on Tuesday-
Thursday during either the last three weeks of July or the first week of August 2020. The NPFMC 
proposes to hold the meeting in Sitka, Alaska (or Juneau, if needed), depending on availability of suitable 
event facilities.  

Proposed theme topics for SCS7: 

1. How to incorporate ecosystem indicators into the stock assessment process?
Much work has been done in developing ecosystem indicators to assess environmental changes as
they relate to federally managed species.  Stock assessments are beginning to incorporate these
indicators in a variety of ways to serve multiple management purposes. This session will focus
upon understanding ecosystem dynamics and how insights from modeling can best inform stock
assessments and resulting management decisions. For example, changing environmental
conditions may affect vital population parameters (recruitment, mortality, growth) and
availability of fished species to survey or commercial fishing gear (catchability). Changes in these
parameters can greatly affect the assessment of stock status and biological reference points. This
session focusses on approaches to incorporate ecosystem indicators into the stock assessment
process. Among other approaches, this theme session will also explore the current and future
utility of ensemble or multi-models in the assessment and management process.

2. Developing information to support management of interacting species in consideration of
ecosystem-based fishery management (EBFM).
Stock assessment considerations under evolving ecosystem-based fishery management (EBFM)
principles must address, among many things, the interaction of multiple species including
predator-prey relationships. Various avenues have been explored, including assessment and
management of fish assemblages and the use of multispecies predator-prey models to evaluate
harvest options for both predator and prey. This session will focus on how best to address these
considerations on a regional and national level, as well as the development of elements and
considerations that should be considered for inclusion in the development of national guidelines.

3. How to assess and develop fishing level recommendations for species exhibiting
distributional changes?
The Magnuson Act requires that stocks are managed throughout their distributional range.
However, this mandate is challenging for species exhibiting shifts in their distribution, often
under changing climate conditions. Fish movement away from traditional fishing grounds and
survey areas creates difficult challenges for stock assessment.  The primary focus of this session
is to address how stock assessment and fishing level recommendations as should best
accommodate stocks whose geographic distributions are modified with climate variability and
climate change.
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